
 
 

 
 

Friday 17July 2020  
 

  
End of Year reflections 

 
 

Dear Parents & Carers,  
 

As I reflect on the year we have had, whilst it wasn’t the one, we had planned or hoped for, I 
do so with a great deal of pride in regards all that we have achieved together. 
 
That togetherness and sense of community, which is already such a special part of our school 
has enabled us to weather this difficult storm  
 
It has been without a doubt the most challenging and difficult experience we have ever faced 
as a school. It has been the most challenging year of our lives so far, but we have made it 
through, and we are all safe and well. 
 
The experience has given us all a fresh and renewed perspective and appreciation for what 
many of us could easily have begun to take for granted.  
 
The children have been an inspiration to us all, many showing us a sense of resilience we 
never knew they had and some really struggling but persevering and working on ways to cope.  
 
You became teachers overnight, for many this was in addition to continuing to do your own 
job too. You have done a marvellous job of supporting your children, the photos & videos have 
been amazing, with many of you embracing technology like never before! 
 
The staff team have been absolutely awesome, their dedication and commitment to supporting 
you and your children has been first class.  
 

I am so proud of how we have all worked together to keep everyone safe and supported.   
 

As we start the summer holidays, where and when we can, we need to take time to appreciate 
all that we have, this gratitude will give us the strength and determination we need to continue 
to help and support each other in the new academic year.    
 

I will keep in touch regularly throughout the summer providing information and updates 
where I can.  
 

If you do have any questions or queries, please get in touch.  
 

Thank you all so much for all you have done and for all the kindness and compassion you 
have shared and shown. 
 

Keep Safe Everyone      
 

  
Mr Kieran Welsh   

 


